
JCS/ICE PTO Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday  September 12, 2017 

The meeting was called to order by Alicia Bravo, PTO social chair, at 2:53p.m. 

In attendance: 

Lauren Pennock,  Donelle Anderson, Julie Sleight, Alicia Bravo, Betsy Balcao, Casey Gilley, Jamie Gilley, 

Molly Bauer, Carolann Malley, Laurel Glockler, Kelly French, Linda Graham, Liz Gerns, Erin Chapman, 

Tiffany Hatcher, Samantha Easton, Kelly Pappas, Marisa Thompson, Sashi Callis, Nikki Stevens, Ellen 

Ludwig, Lisa Vega, Hillary Gaddis, Natasha Steere, Heather Allenby, Amanda Hood    

1. Welcome/Call to order by Alicia Bravo  

2. No PTO meeting minutes needed to be approved as first PTO meeting for the 2017/2018 school year 

3. Donelle Anderson, Treasurer report   Balance: $24, 512.57, Annual giving campaign $3653, Popsicle 

$30, spirit wear $45, purchased umbrellas and bases $82  

Harvest festival-sign ups for committees available including harvest festival; ~12 booths to be run by 

parents/older students possible; will have ticket sales week before including box tops, will need help 

selling before and after school; to help working parents there will be online ticket sales.  All ICE families 

and friends welcome to Harvest festival. 

Yearbook-Melinda Polino and Donelle Anderson –planning to use picaboo site and would like to have 

families etc provide/download pictures throughout the year to work on the year book. Samantha Easton 

volunteered to be historian at school this year and take pictures throughout the year.  Hillary Gaddis 

reminded to make sure authorization to download pictures on social media of students.  

To email PTO board about questions, etc: board@innovationspto.org 

4. Fundraising Committee report-Lauren Pennock provided list of tentative fundraisers for the year 

JCS ICE PTO Fundraisers 2017/2018 

August 

Annual Giving Campaign (Lo & Donelle) ~8,600 

Brick by Brick (Lo) ~$174 

September 

Annual Giving Campaign Cont. 

Yogurt Shack 9/19 ~$90 



 

October 

Annual Giving Campaign Cont. 

Art to Remember Fundraiser (Lo) ~$770 

Harvest Carnival (Donelle, Jocelyn & Liz) ~$600 net 

Panera Night 10/ 3 (Lo) 

November 

Jogathon (Erin& Jamie) ~$5,000 

Chipotle Night 11/6(Lo) 

December 

Penguin Patch (Lo) 

Crack Shack Night 12/5(Lo) 

January 

Music/Auction Fundraiser (Maria, Heather & Carrie ) ~$4,000 

Rubios Night 1/17 (Lo) 

February 

Valentines (Lo) 

Blaze Pizza Night (Lo) 

March  

Equal Exchange (Lo) ~$700 

Corner Bakery? (Lo) 

April 

Bowling (Donelle) ~$200 

Life Lessons (Thompson Family & Lo) ~$1000 

May 



Catalog Fundraiser if funds are needed (Lo)  (other events TBD) 

 

All Year Fundraisers 

Pizza (Donelle) ~$2,700 

Popsicles (Lo, Donelle & Alicia)~$300 

Spiritwear (Lo) ~$200 

-Discussed potential of doing penguin patch (kids can purchase inexpensive gifts for family/friends 

before the holidays)-most agreed would be good idea and potentially giving proceeds to a charity 

-Suggestions of possible book fair 

5. Social committee report-Alicia Bravo 

Bonfire event scheduled for 5pm Thursday Sept. 28 at Moonlight beach (PTO provides s’mores and 

everyone else brings a dish to share) 

Will be registering/entering for the Encinitas Holiday Parade when available—all students/families 

welcome to walk in parade; will need some people to help organize 

Brief discussion about committees and meetings to start setting up 

6. Field, ASB, Grinch Stole Christmas tickets, school Assemblies-Hillary Gaddis 

Field discussed-lots of questions as to ownership and relationship with field. Samantha offered to 

research who owns the field so that potentially PTO or families could maybe assist in addressing the 

potential re-use of the field to help benefit our students 

ASB-beginning with Ellen Ludwig and Alicia Bravo as advisors; campaigning will be the last week of 

September 

Carolann O’Malley able to get group discount tickets to see The GrinchWho Stole Christmas at the Old 

Globe Theater.  Requested PTO to write a deposit and handle money.  Date to be chosen.  

School Assemblies discussed-asked teachers to give some feedback 

 7. Pizza tickets –Nikki Stevens- discussed easier way to obtain and pass out; possibly using boxes for 

room parents outside the classrooms? 

8. Hurricane Harvey- Lisa Vega  



-Lisa Vega suggested that one month of possibly popsicle sale funds could go towards a charity. Possibly 

helping those impacted by recent hurricanes in Houston, Caribbean, Florida and/or an international 

charity.  

-Other suggestions of a “clean your closet” drive to benefit those in need 

9. Future agenda items- Christina W part of green team-recycle, clean air, promoting plants, etc 

Rain barrels?, possible waste management assembly –environment and consider retrying a recycle 

program (terracycle, pouches, etc?) 

10. Closing-Alicia Bravo 

Meeting adjourned at 3:48 p.m. Next PTO meeting scheduled for Tuesday October 10, 2017 at 2:45 p.m. 


